## April 17, 2018 City Council, Cheviot, Ohio

## Page 1 of 2

President Waters called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silent prayer. Roll was then called, and the following were found to be in attendance

Mayor	Sam Keller
President of Council	Mark Waters
Law Director	Kimberlee Rohr
Safety Service Director	Tom Braun
Council Ward 1	David Voss
Council Ward 2	Dennis Dinkelacker
Council Ward 3	Jim Sunderhaus
Council Ward 4	Alana Tucker
Council At Large	Kathleen Zech
Council At Large	Amy Richter
Council At Large	Gail Griffin

President Waters turned the floor over to Mayor Keller for the swearing in of two new police officers Steve Knapp, Jr. and Dustin Barlag. Knapp will be serving on a part time basis, while Barlag will be full time.

Mrs. Richter motioned to approve the minutes from the April 3 meeting. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Tucker, and carried with 7-0 voice vote.

Police Chief Stone's report from Quarter 1, 2018 was provided to the Clerk prior to this meeting. A copy of the report is available for viewing on the City's website.

Resolution 18-05 To Authorize The Safety-Service Director To Solicit Bids For The Reconstruction Of Trevor And Alma Avenues. Motion to introduce made by Mrs. Tucker, second by Mrs. Zech. Motion to adopt made by Mr. Sunderhaus, second by Mrs.Richter. Adopted by unanimous voice vote.

Mr. Voss's report from the Finance Committee held prior to this evening's meeting will be presented at the next council meeting.

Mayor's Report: Sue Morganroth stepped forward to introduce two new employees, the Mayor's administrative assistant, Maggie Laib and Nicole Caster, who will be replacing Sue once she retires. Sue's last day will be May 25. Mayor Keller will be hosting a retirement party for Mrs. Morganroth at Keller's Café on Thursday, May 24 from 4 to 8PM.

Safety Service Director: Westwood Northern Boulevard is progressing nicely. The full depth repair was expected to take 10 weeks, but the weather has cooperated and soon the crew will move onto School

Section Rd., also slated for full depth repair. The Ruth/Rucker project is wrapping up. The Splash Park is progressing even though at the moment it looks like a mud hole. Six new grills have been installed at Harvest Home Park. Eight new bike racks have been ordered. Eighty bike helmets were purchased with some of the grant money obtained by Mrs. Tucker and Mrs. Statkus. The Port Authority now owns the property located at 3608 Puhlman.

Law Director: Mrs. Rohr and Mr. Braun attended a meeting with Greater Cincinnati Water Works where lead service line replacements were discussed. She will continue to update council as new information becomes available.

## Other business:

- -Reminder to file disclosure with OEC.
- -Mrs. Richter is no longer able to abide with the schedule of the LSDMC meetings. Council motioned to name Ms. Griffin as the City's liaison. The motion passed unanimously.
- -The Clerk received a liquor permit request from Family Dollar. It was determined that granting the request would not be to the benefit of the City, so the request was turned over to the Law Director, who will request a hearing for further discussion with the liquor board.
- -Councilwoman Tucker attended a Hamilton County Municipal League meeting and informed council of the new Hamilton County Emergency Management Alert System and encouraged all to sign up for it at Hamiltoncountyohioema.org.
- -The City of Cheviot received 80 children's bike helmets via a grant called "Put A Lid On It". The grant request was submitted by the fire department, completed by Matt Beahr with the assistance of Councilwoman Tucker.
- -The Western Hills Viaduct Coalition will meet for the second time on 4/25/18, 7PM at the Millvale Community Center in Fairmount. Councilwoman Tucker will attend and serve as the representative from Cheviot.
- -A communication from Cincinnati Metro was received by all of Council, inviting them to attend one of their meetings to discuss "Reinventing Metro" which will begin on April 28 and run through May 10. Councilwoman Tucker will attend one of the meetings.
- -CWCA meeting to be held on 4/18 at Avocados.
- -Three property maintenance violations
- -Ms. Griffin called a meeting of the Internal/External Affairs Committee for Tuesday, 4/24 at 6:30PM to discuss the website and the public information officer

Seeing no further business before this council Mrs. Richter motioned for adjournment. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Zech, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:10PM.

Jenny M. Eilermann, Clerk of Council

Mark G. Waters, President of Council